

## DIOCESE OF METUCHEN

Office of the Chancellor

March 27, 2024

Rev. Stanislaw Slaby, CSsR, Pastor Christ the Redeemer P.O. Box 924 Manville, NJ 08835-0924

Dear Father Slaby,

I am pleased to inform you that Mr. Anthony Scarpantonio has been called by the Most Reverend James F. Checchio, Bishop of the Diocese of Metuchen, to the Order of Diaconate and will be ordained on Friday, May 3, 2024 at the Cathedral of St. Francis of Assisi in Metuchen.

In accord with canon 1051, 2° of the Code of Canon Law, you are respectfully requested to make a public announcement of this pending ordination to your parish community as soon as possible prior to the scheduled date and to recommend to their prayers this man who has been chosen as their minister.

Thank you for your cooperation in this important matter.

Sincerely yours in Christ,

Anthony 🌓 Kearns III, Esq.

Chancellor

APK/bc